It was voted to adopt an official jersey of vertical black and white stripes, and an official jacket. To hold three demonstration meetings. To publish a list of officials to be sent to all coaches, schools and clubs in the district.

Six examinations were given with 40 men taking the examinations and 20 the re-examination. 12 were accepted on the first examination out of the 40 and 9 were accepted out of the 20 on the re-examination. The men presenting themselves this year appeared to be far above the calibre of those during the past few years.

Membership now the largest in the history of the board with 78 members. Finances are in excellent shape with a balance of \$75.05 in cash and assets of \$210.00 with all bills paid to date.

Three demonstration meetings were held with coaches, players and those interested in the game present. The game was stopped at anytime to interpret why such a rule was called and to demonstrate various interpretations. These meeting each year have done much toward making a more uniform grade of work throughout the board.

EASTERN MASSACHUSETTS DISTRICT BOARD

We have just completed the most successful year in our history. Our board is twelve years old.

Annual demonstration game at the Harvard Indoor Athletic Building, attended by over 900 officials, coaches, and players.

Eighty per cent of our members are wearing the regularly adopted uniform jacket with insignia of the association. We hold one examination each year, early in March. We do not give a re-examination. This year 90 took the examination and 61 passed. Our members last year numbered 215; this season, after dropping 12 for non-payment of dues and 5 having moved to other sections, we have on our books, 266 members.

The Massachusetts Institute of Technology, the Boys' Club of Boston, and the City of Boston Amateur Basketball Tournament held their tournaments which were handled by members of our board.

We held our annual banquet on March 14, and all present enjoyed the evening.

We have made plans to broadcast some college and high school games next year, and we have also taken moving pictures showing numerous fouls committed, and the position of officials during the game. We plan to show these at schools and colleges early next December.

WESTERN MASSACHUSETTS DISTRICT BOARD

The Board held three meetings. The officers for the ensuing year were elected and the dues were collected for the season 1932-33 at the February meeting.

We have 87 members. Our members have handled practically all the leading high school, preparatory school, college, and amateur league games in this district. The major tournaments have used approved officials from our Board.